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DTSC PUBLIC NOTICE 
Department of Toxic Substances Control – Our mission  is to  protect the  people, communities, and environment of California from  
harmful chemicals by cleaning  up  contaminated si tes, enforcing hazardous waste laws, and  compelling the  development of  safer products.  

 

End of Five-Year Review 
California Steel Industries Inc. 

14000 San Bernardino Avenue, Fontana, CA 92335 
The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) has completed the Five-Year Review for the cleanup 
remedy at California Steel Industries Inc. (Site). The Site is located at 14000 San Bernardino Avenue, 
Fontana, California 92335. 
 

The Site consists of approximately 422 acres of land located in the southwestern portion of San Bernardino 
County, east of the city  of Rancho Cucamonga and west of the city of Fontana. A large portion of the Site is 
used for processing finished steel products and a smaller portion is used as a commercial business park. Site  
investigations identified two areas of concern (AOC) at the Site with elevated levels of polyaromatic 
hydrocarbons, metals, and volatile organic compounds in the soil. In 2015, DTSC approved a Remedial 
Action Plan and Closure Plan for the Site. The remedy included asphalt paving and land use restrictions to 
limit exposure and prevent surface water from infiltrating soil. An Operation, Maintenance, and Monitoring 
Plan was approved in 2016 to provide guidelines for maintaining and inspecting the paved surfaces. An 
additional AOC discussed in the Five-Year Review document is being managed by the United States 
Environmental Protection Agency due to elevated polychlorinated biphenyls and is not subject to DTSC 
oversight.  
 

The purpose of a Five-Year Review is to ensure the chosen environmental remedy is still effective, functioning 
as designed, and is maintained appropriately to protect human health and the environment. Annual 
inspections and Five-Year Reviews are conducted at the Site to ensure that the remedy continues to function  
as designed. Based on DTSC’s review of the Five-Year Review document, the remedy is still effective in  
protecting human health and the environment. The next Five-Year Review will be conducted in 2026. 

WHERE TO FIND PROJECT DOCUMENTS: Project documents are available for public review at the following 
locations and electronically on DTSC’s EnviroStor database. 

DTSC Cypress Regional Office  
5796 Corporate Avenue  
Cypress, California 90630-4732  
Phone: (714) 484-5336  
Hours: 8AM – 5PM (Call for appt.)  

Fontana Lewis Library & Technology Center 
8437 Sierra Avenue 
Fontana, California 92335 
Phone: (909) 574-4500 
Hours: Hours vary (Call for hours) 

DEPARTMENT  OF TOXIC SUBSTANCES CONTROL ENVIROSTOR  PROJECT  DATABASE:  
 https://www.envirostor.dtsc.ca.gov/public/profile_report.asp?global_id=36330046&mytab=activities  

CONTACT INFORMATION: If you have any questions or concerns, please contact: 

 Eileen Mananian 
 Project Manager 
 (714) 484-5349 
 Eileen.Mananian@dtsc.ca.gov   
  

Ashley Alestra-Laursen 
Public Participation Specialist 

(657) 777-9841 
Ashley.Alestra-Laursen@dtsc.ca.gov  

Russ Edmondson 
Public Information Officer 

(916) 323-3372
Russ.Edmondson@dtsc.ca.gov  
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